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21 March 2025 

 

Professor Michael Pervan 

Chief Executive Officer 

Independent Health and Aged Care Pricing Authority 

 

submissions.ihacpa@ihacpa.gov.au  

 

 

Dear Professor Pervan, 

 

Draft IHACPA Work Program and Corporate Plan 2025–26 

 

Ageing Australia welcomes the opportunity to provide feedback relating to the draft work 

program and corporate plan of the Independent Health and Aged Care Pricing Authority 

(IHACPA). 

 

Ageing Australia is the national peak body for aged care, representing providers of 

retirement living, seniors housing, residential care, home care and community services. 

We advocate for our members, providing expert advice, resources and tailored services 

to ensure they deliver exceptional care to older Australians. 

 

Ageing Australia’s recommendation and key messages are provided below. In particular, 

we note that there are no aged care working groups identified. To support robust sector 

engagement, we recommend and encourage aged care working groups for residential 

care and home and community care. This could contribute to, and supplement, the work 

of IHACPA’s Aged Care Advisory Committee.  

 

Specific comments on the draft work program and corporate plan are contained in 

Appendix 1. 

 

Recommendation: Address the comments included in Appendix 1. 

 

Ageing Australia welcomes the role of IHACPA in aged care costing and pricing matters, 

following reforms in response to the Royal Commission into Aged Care Quality and 

Safety. We support the transparent, consultative, and evidence-based approach used by 

IHACPA, and its extension to aged care. 

 

Further to previous correspondence, as recommended in Ageing Australia’s Submission to 

the Community Affairs Legislation Committee inquiry regarding the Aged Care Bill 2024, 

we believe that the role of IHACPA should be expanded to include determining aged care 

pricing. 

 

This would require an amendment to section 131A of the National Health Reform Act 

2011 (Cth), which concerns Functions of the Pricing Authority—aged care. Such a step 

will act as a structural means of supporting trust and transparency in the aged care 

system. This is particularly relevant to the progression of possible future funding 

arrangements as it might relate to consumer contributions. It would also serve to provide 

a key layer of assurance to the Australian taxpayer and consumer that an independent 

body has an evidence-based responsibility to consider, determine and publish prices in 
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aged care (as a longitudinal ‘check and balance’ across annual budget and electoral 

cycles). 

We note the major aged care reforms in 2025-26 and ask IHACPA that consider them in 

recommended pricing, including ensuring that the costs of new requirements under the 

Aged Care Act are properly estimated and priced for the 2025-26 financial year. 

For further feedback, please see Appendix 1. 

Thank you again for the opportunity to provide feedback on Draft IHACPA Work Program 

and Corporate Plan. Please contact Anne Liddell, Head of Policy, at 

anne.liddell@ageingaustralia.asn.au if you have any questions or would like to discuss 

this submission. 

Yours sincerely, 

Roald Versteeg 

General Manager Policy & Advocacy 

Attachments Appendix 1: Feedback on Draft IHACPA Work Program and Corporate Plan 

2025–26  














































































